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Posting Language
Approve a resolution consenting to the annexation by Travis County Water Control and Improvement District
No. 10 of 36 properties totaling approximately 115.4 acres currently served by the Camelot Water Supply
Corporation, located south of Barton Creek Road off of Canyon Rim Drive, Whippoorwill Trail, Lancelot Way,
Cabin Road, and Guinevere Street (Extraterritorial jurisdiction, near Council District 8). This property is located
in the Barton Creek Watershed.

Lead Department
Housing and Planning

Fiscal Note
This item will have no fiscal impact.

For More Information:
Andrei Lubomudrov, Housing and Planning Department, (512) 974-7659.

Additional Backup Information:
On November 19, 2020, the City received an application requesting the City’s consent to the annexation of
approximately 115.4 acres into Travis County Water Control and Improvement District No. 10 (District). The
subject tracts are located south of Barton Creek Road approximately 2,000 to 2,500 feet southwest of the
intersection of Canyon Rim Drive and FM 2244 in Austin’s extraterritorial jurisdiction (ETJ) and in the Barton
Springs Watershed. The District includes properties in western Travis County and located in the City of
Austin’s ETJ.  A map identifying the tracts to be annexed into the District and its location relative to existing
District boundaries and City jurisdictions is attached. The assigned case number is C12M-2020-0137.

Applicant’s Proposal
The 36 properties requesting annexation are currently served by the Camelot Water Supply Corporation,
which was formed decades ago to serve the Lower Camelot neighborhood and now purchases water from
Travis County WCID 10 as a wholesale customer. In light of aging infrastructure, the properties served by
Camelot have entered into an agreement with the District to be annexed and receive upgraded infrastructure
as fully annexed ratepayers. The annexation would also enable the installation of high-pressure fire hydrants,
which would be valuable in mitigating potential damage from wildfires in the area.

Strategic Outcome(s):
Government that Works for All.
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